From the Georgia Straight, Vancouver

Eviction notices and more eviction notices 

By charlie smith 

Publish Date: 19-Aug-2006 

Pre-Olympic guarantees concerning housing on the Downtown Eastside are looking rather hollow in light of more eviction notices going to low-income tenants. 

While recent evictions can't be tied directly to the 2010 Games, a resultant real-estate rush has flowed from winning the bid. It was directed toward the Downtown Eastside a couple of years ago when former Vancouver codirector of planning Larry Beasley advised members of the Urban Development Institute to "go east" for new development opportunities. 

Surprise, surprise, the American Hotel at 928 Main Street has just given 60-day eviction notices to residents in its 37 rooms. That has raised the hackles of the Pivot Legal Society, which has become a vociferous defender of single-room accommodation. 

Pivot issued a news release noting that these eviction notices follow the "slow-motion closure of the Lucky Lodge" at 134 Powell Street. The news release also pointed to the "dramatic closures" of the Burns Block hotel, the Pender Hotel, the Marble Arch hotel, and the St. Helen's Hotel, which all provided housing to low-income folks. That adds up to almost 350 rooms.

"The temptation for owners to find way to evict their tenants and make a quick buck is only going to increase as the Olympics approaches," Pivot lawyer David Eby said in a news release.

The city is also taking steps to move the live-aboard people out of False Creek, where they're spoiling the view of people living in expensive waterfront highrises.

The Vancouver 2010 Bid Corporation and its partners, including the province and the City of Vancouver, pledged to "Protect rental housing stock", "Ensure people are not made homeless as a result of the Winter Games", and "Ensure residents are not involuntarily displaced, evicted or face unreasonable increases in rent due to the Winter Games." 

It's all in a four-page report called "2010 Winter Games Inner-City Inclusive Commitment Statement", which was part of the Vancouver Bid Book to the International Olympic Committee. 

www.city.vancouver.bc.ca/commsvcs/housing/sra/pdf/statement.pdf
The following sentence provides a flavour of what was promised to the IOC: "In addition, during the organizing phase, programs and policies will be developed that support the goals and objectives in the Commitment Statement to create a strong foundation for sustainable socio-economic development in Vancouver's inner-city neighbourhoods, particularly in Downtown Eastside, Downtown South and Mount Pleasant." 

The same document pledges that during the Olympics, there will be "lawful democratic protest that is protected by the Canadian Charter of Rights and Freedoms".

Shortly after the Straight went to press this week, a Safe Streets Coalition spokesperson told the Province newspaper that her group is considering seeking tougher measures to deal with panhandling, which could include a ban on people holding signs saying "hungry" or "homeless".

Section 2(b) of the Canadian Charter of Rights and Freedoms guarantees freedom of expression. No word yet on whether or not that constitutional right applies to beggars or if the Gordon Campbell government is willing to invoke the notwithstanding clause of the constitution to ensure that these signs don't reappear following a successful court challenge launched by the likes of David Eby.

